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Curriculum Committee 
2018-2019 Annual Report 

 
The Curriculum Committee (CC) reviews college curricular matters, ranging from approval of 
individual, new courses to working with CEPP to oversee the implementation of new General 
Education requirements.  The CC met on a weekly basis during the past academic year, eleven 
meetings in the fall and ten meetings in the spring. 
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if they would like to have their IdeaLab courses housed in an existing academic department or 
program, where it would be subject to CC approval. 
 
Physical Activity Credit for Varsity Athletic Participation 
 
Last academic year, Gail Cummings-Danson, Director of Athletics--with the endorsement of the 
Athletic Council and CEPP—submitted a proposal to allow varsity athletes to receive Physical 
Activity credit for their participation on varsity sports teams.   The CC approved the proposal at 
the end of the fall semester and, upon recommendation of the Dean of the Faculty, announced 
this new credit option for student athletes to the faculty in a letter to the faculty (see Appendix 
B). 
 
 
2019-2020 Agenda 
 
In addition to its ongoing oversight of the college curriculum, the CC anticipates that the 2019-
2020 academic year will be particularly busy as faculty begin to submit new and revised courses 
to fulfill the new General Education requirements.   In addition, the CC plans to examine the role 
of free-standing minors within the curriculum, whether such minors always follow a pathway to 
a major, their status within the curriculum
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Appendix A:  Proposed Memo to CEPP on Revisions to the Language Study Requirement 
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course and which need a fuller program of ELL support. We propose that non-native English 
speakers take a placement examination in English. WebCape, which is used by WLL to place 
students in the languages in which they offer instruction, has an English placement exam that we 
may be able to use to determine which students will be eligible to take an English language course to 
fulfill their language study requirement.  We also think that paths into the English language course 
other than the English placement exam should be available to students once they arrive on campus.  
Students, for example, who enroll in GN 151 might be recommended to enroll in an English 
language course to fulfill their Language Study requirement.  

(3)  The CEPP legislation does not state where this English language course will “live.”  If the plan 
is to place it in WLL, then it does not appear that WLL currently has the staff to deliver such a 
course.  The college may hence need to create a new position, one that will include the delivery of 
English language courses as part of its job description.   

The staffing question is one that we will need to bring to the Dean’s Office.  The more critical 
question, however, is, if CEPP agrees with the rationale we have provided above for modifying 
CEPP’s Language Study legislation, do we need to bring our revision of the Language Study 
Requirement back to the faculty for its endorsement, or can we treat our proposed changes as 
“implementation decisions”?   

29 March 2019 
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